



REF: 125410.7.1.3.02

30 March 2009

Tree Care Pty Ltd PO Box 4167 Myaree BC WA 6960

Attention: Mr Peter Dodd

Dear Peter,

Wanneroo Rd Duplication - Contract No. 242/07

REFERENCE FOR TREE LOPPING WORKS

Thank you again for your help and assistance in relation to the clearing works recently completed by Tree Care on our project. Comprising of the clearing of some 6.11 Ha of natural bushland to make way for a new 3km section of dual carriageway for Wanneroo Rd, and the safe felling of an additional 32 no. pine trees approximately 40m in height near traffic, we have been impressed as always with your company's delivery on this project.

Over the number of major clearing and pruning projects we have worked with you on, we have been particularly impressed with:

- Your ability to arrange prompt and detailed quotations within a short period of time, allowing works to proceed without impacting the project schedule.
- The comprehensive and regular nature of your coordination with our company, and your willingness to assist wherever possible to the benefit of the overall project.
- Your excellent ability to meet our often tight scheduling requirements.
- Your willingness to adapt to changing contract requirements for additional and differed work, and to deal with these requests reasonably and quickly.
- Your ability to work under traffic, liaising with our staff and traffic controllers without issue.
- Your commitment to understanding and meeting the environmental requirements of various legislative bodies, including European House Borer, as encountered on the Wanneroo Rd project.

Notably, Tree Care's commitment to safety and operator training and competency, and the proactive (and very rare) step of presenting this extensive documentation as a matter of course and good business practice, rather than our company's safety representatives having to request it, is very highly regarding by our safety team. Tree Care are recognised as one of the highest performers from the hundreds of subcontractors we work with on projects.

We are very happy to recommend you highly for any tree clearing, lopping or pruning works and believe that any employers of your services will be exceptionally pleased with the results.

Should you have any queries or wish to discuss the above please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours faithfully,

Greg Zani Project Manager